
 
 
 

June 30, 2025 
 

Dear Parents, 

I am writing to you with a heavy heart this morning to share the news that Tyler Perez, 
son of Anthony and Kristin Perez, passed away from injuries sustained from a work 
accident this past Saturday morning.  Tyler, who graduated from OLC in 2015, was the 
oldest of the eight Perez children, Anna (2017), Kaelynn (2019), Molly (2021), Tia (2023), 
Haley (2025), Ivan (7th) and Nolan (5th).  
 
We were grateful to have had Tyler as part of our athletics program for the past couple 
years.  Tyler shared his love and knowledge of basketball with our current seventh 
grade boys.  He will be greatly missed.  
 
As of right now, we do not have any information about funeral arrangements. We will 
pass that information along as we receive it. Please keep the Perez family in your 
prayers as they manage their loss. 
 
 
Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him. May his soul and 

all the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace.                                                   

Amen. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kevin Varner 


